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May 20, 2013 

(4:00 P.M.)
Meeting Minutes for Metropolitan Park and Urban Parks Ad Hoc Subcommittee of 

May 15, 2013
Topic:  Discussion Metropolitan Park Improvements.
Location:  Conference Room A, City Hall, St. James Building, 117 West Duval Street

In attendance: Council Member Bill Gulliford, Council Member Lori Boyer, Council Member Don Redman, Jeff Clements, Mark Hartley, Dan MacDonald, Ginny Myrick, Tonisha Landry Gaines, Paige Johnston, Kelly Boree, James Richardson, Mike Yokan, Steve Pace, Daryl Joseph, Brian Magazu, Kimberly Patrie, Erik Kaldor, Ron Littlepage, Mike Clark, Allison Adams, and Stan Johnson 
Meeting convened: 4:08 pm
Council Member Gulliford opened by restating the charge of the subcommittee then provided some commentary concerning the recent events at Metropolitan Park and the sound levels produced.  He stated that the reorientation of the stage proved to have had an impact on the sound levels experienced in the neighborhoods across the river. 
Mr. Pace recapped the highlights of his report starting with the boat show stating it did not produce any significant noise. The “Welcome to Rockville” event produced about seven dba violations and the octave band frequency levels were exceeded. Council Member Boyer asked whether there were any low octave band frequency levels violations found in the Berkman Plaza or A. Philip Randolph area? Mr. Pace stated no, and added that the information suggests that reorienting the stage in the manner that it was positioned at the “Welcome to Rockville” event seem to not present a problem for the St. Nicholas neighborhood.
Council Member Gulliford offered three factors to controlling noise in the park (1) orientation of the stage, (2) sound structure/barriers and (3) sound systems that redirects the sound into the crowd versus toward neighborhoods. 

As it relates to sound barriers, Mr. Pace informed the committee that barriers have a difficult time stopping the sound because they either have to be extremely close to the source to prevent bleeding, or they must be so far away that they are of no affect. Barriers have a lot of limitations.

Council Member Gulliford suggested the three areas previously mentioned could be effective in improving the sound but a professional assessment is required. Council Member Boyer agreed that there is a need for studies and assessments; however, she does not agree that a study of the speaker system is necessary. Understanding that in previous meeting the promoters stated that for the most part the park speakers are not used by the bands that perform at the park. Usually they supply their own speaker system. Mr. Yokan agreed and went on to briefly discuss a process defined as base steering that assist in reducing base waves.
Council Member Boyer and Mr. Yukan discussed orientation of the stage and the electrical issue that arose from the new orientation.

Mr. Richardson questioned the effect or impact of limiting the volume at the sound board? After some discussion, Mr. Pace agreed that less power produces less sound. He stated that though there were no dba violations at Funkfest, there were octave band level issues. If the octave bands could be eliminated at the sound board, that may be an approach that may prevent the committee from having to do some of the more expensive measures. 
Council Member Boyer and Mr. Yokan discussed the sound check policy of the park, which resulted in a recommendation to Special Events that testing not be conducted before 9:30 a.m., be added to the initial contract.

Council Member Gulliford offered the following committee recommendations: Professionally investigate (1) the potential for requiring speaker systems to limit (mitigate) octave levels and low end bass. (2) The ability for sound deafening structures and materials to limit sound from the venue and (3) the impact of reorienting the stage or stages away from the river. After further discussion Council Member Boyer motioned that they immediately professionally investigate the potential for requiring speaker systems to mitigate octave levels and low end bass. The members voted unanimously to approve.
Ginny Myrick discussed a list of Governing Principles for Metropolitan Park that she provided to the committee.

Council Member Boyer motioned to endorse proceeding with the 2011 concept plan for Metropolitan Park, modified to include in the design, the impact of reorienting the main stage and any additional stages away from the river; and investigating the ability of sound deafening structures and materials to limit sound from the venue. The members voted unanimously to approve.
Council Member Boyer motioned that Parks Department and/or Public Works Department provide the committee with an estimate of the cost of providing electrical service at the location of the second temporary stage. She explained that the idea there was to decide whether it is worth providing the electrical service on a temporary basis, or would it be too expensive. The members voted unanimously to approve.
Council Member Gulliford thanked the group for their participation and adjourned the meeting.

Meeting adjourned: 5:20 pm.

Minutes:  Stan Johnson, 5/20/2013
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